CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 18th September, 2017.

Present:  Cllrs:  Brynley Morris (Chairman), Alan Price, David Raymond, Gerald Thomas, Tim Mason, 

                         Jill Morgan. 
Apologies:  C Cllr. Neil Prior
1. The Councillors were very sorry to hear that ex Cllr. Wyn Evans had passed away.  All the Councillors had attended the funeral.   Cllr Jill Morgan had given a tribute to Cllr. Jenkins – attached.    Cllr. Morgan had also arranged for a pictoral exhibition of Cllr. Jenkins’ life for the Councillors and Clerk to see after the Community Council meeting.     All present joined in a toast to Cllr. Jenkins’ memory.  He will be sorely missed in the Mathry community.
2. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 17th July, 2017, were read and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price. 

3. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders
· Fishguard Young Farmers  - the bus shelter has been painted.  The Council thanked Cllr. Tim Mason for the gift of paint for the bus shelter.   Cllr. Bryn Morris will remind the Young Farmers team to cut the grass and strim in the graveyard.   Councillors discussed a suggested donation again and Cllr. Alan Price proposed payment of £100 immediately.  Cllr. Tim Mason seconded.   Cllr. Bryn Morris will get the bank details for the Clerk to make the payment.
· Public Toilets – the Clerk would contact the Mathry Hall Committee about a written agreement for the public toilet between the Council and the Hall Committee.
· Good Neighbour Scheme – C Cllr. N Prior – deferred again.
4. FINANCE 
           Payments requested:     Clerk’s remuneration - £225.00





Young Farmers - £100 donation






Cllr. Alan Price - £500 float for work on the public toilet

                                                    Mrs S Thomas - £75.00

           Precept payment received - £1.333.00

           Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason..                                    

           Account information:  balance of current a/c as at 31st August, 2017 -   £2151.15
                                              balance of deposit a/c as 16th July, 2017 - £3039.00
                                     
5. PLANNING
PCC
Planning Permission Granted

       17/0348/PA:  Heathcote, 5 Trecelyn, Castlemorris – conversion of garage to annexe and extension.








6. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Pembs County Council – notification of consultations:  
                          i)   Options to Regulate Horse Drawn Omnibuses received – end date Friday 22nd September, 
                               2017.

        ii)   Proposal to make changes to Council Tax arrangements for long term empty properties in  

         Pembrokeshire received – end date Monday 18th September
             All consultation information may be found on the Pembs County Council website.

b)  Code of Conduct Training – Solva Community Council will be holding a Code of Conduct training session with Claire Jones, PCC Monitoring Officer, on Wed. 4th October at 6.30pm in Solva Memorial Hall.    Cllrs: David Raymond  and Tim Mason will attend.
c)  Boundary Commission – consultation on proposed boundary changes received – end date 22nd October, 2017.    

d) Review of Electoral Arrangements – Cllr. Jill Morgan  had attended the meeting on the 28th July and gave out copies of the Electoral Review Policy & Practice 2016.  There is also a consultation exercise ending on the 28th October.   
7. VILLAGE GREENS
No further news.

8. PUBLIC TOILET
Cllr. Price had costed out the equipment required, a wider door, new facia board, removal of windows, new plumbing and new tiles.  Some form of lighting will be required.   The councillors discussed the locking system – Cllr. Price will keep looking for a lock with a 20p slot.  A new entrance will be made and a storage area created.  Cllr. Price has completed a health & safety course and work will commence on the building soon.   The sum of £500 was advanced to Cllr. Alan Price for materials.

9. COMMUNITY HALL
10. The next hall meeting will be in October.  Festival Arts were in the Hall during the summer and performed the Wizard of Oz.    The Councillors discussed internet provision in the Hall and Cllr. Jill Morgan confirmed that the Directors of Festival Arts had told her that if the Hall were to invest in internet provision they would be prepared to contribute.

11. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT


12. CEMETERY
Mrs. Stephanie Thomas has been cutting the grass and Cllr. Gerald Thomas has been doing the strimming through the summer and the cemetery has looked extremely tidy.  Dyfed Reed has now offered to level the uneven ground.  Councillors are keen to find a long term solution and will ask around the village.   Commercially it would cost around £15 per week through the growing season to keep it under control.  
Cllr. G Thomas expressed a personal interest and took no part in a discussion about remuneration for Mrs. Thomas.   Cllr. Morgan proposed that a donation of £75 be given to Stephanie Thomas.   Cllr.  Alan Price seconded.
12.  Mathry Village Shop

       The shop has been sold.   Mr. Ken Branham sadly passed away last week.

13.  Mathry School

       A new dormer window has been put up at the back of the building.  The Clerk was asked to check if 
       change of use had been granted recently.
Signed …………………………………………………

Date   ………………………………………………….
